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Joe La Marca
Cari amici,

Can’t feel that Christmas Spirit, yet?   Just wait until our lodge’s celebration on Dec 13th!!  Do check out the general membership meeting later in this newsletter, noting particularly such details as the rare 6 PM start, the need for a bit more pot luck food than normal, special gift procedures (if you will bring youngsters), etc.

I got in the holiday spirit early by taking the Abruzzo and Molise Heritage Society (AMHS) up on the invitation kindly extended to all our members to attend its fabulous gala.  I encourage such interaction among organizations with similar goals for advancing Italian and Italian-American culture, especially in light of the declining demographics and inevitable cultural diffusion.  It helps to work together.

 I have recently become aware of much good that the various other institutions are doing through some valuable cross-fertilization of ideas and integration of resources that become possible when we join or visit each others’ organizations.  For example, our Order Sons of Italy in America, The National Italian American Foundation, The Italian Cultural Society, and other groups are working to retain Advance Placement in Italian; and the AMHS is exploring ways to assist the Italian Language Coordinator at George Mason University as she expands the program there.

(Incidentally, are you aware that both GMU and Northern Virginia Community College offer free Italian language courses to those of us of a certain age, and the Fairfax County Public Schools Adult and Community Education programs offer significant discounts?  Hopefully, you do know that our monthly lodge language sessions are free….)

As you may also know, our lodge helps establish and support Italian Language classes in elementary schools and is attempting to join forces with other lodges in that endeavor.   As was demonstrated this fall at the San Gennaro Festival, we can best serve our community by participating jointly with other groups.  Moreover, by inviting their members and those who are “lodgeless” to join with us, we can grow; and they, too, can enjoy the experiences of our fraternal and philanthropic organization as we work, play, and celebrate our culture.  

Insieme vinceremmo!


Joe
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Visit our lodge website at WWW.ITALIANHERITAGELODGE.ORG (upper case added for emphasis – not required on the address line).  Check the website for breaking news between newsletter editions.
FUTURE LODGE EVENTS
Dec. 13

Lodge Christmas Party
6:00PM

At Knights of Columbus
Dec. 17

Council Dinner Meeting
7:00PM

Lodge President’s Home

Jan. 10

Lodge Meeting

7:00PM

At Knights of Columbus
Jan. 14

Lunch Bunch


12:00 Noon

Brion’s Grill, Fairfax
Jan. 21

Council Meeting

7:00


Location TBA

DECEMBER LODGE MEETING
This month’s meeting is the lodge Christmas party.  See Page 4 for all the details.  Please be aware of two important items buried in those details.  The meeting starts at 6:00PM.  Also, the meal is the traditional pot luck.  Since there is usually a large turn out, please bring a main dish or side dish that can feed at least 6 to 8 people.   Santa and La Befana will be paying their usual visits, and we don’t want them to leave hungry.
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LODGE ANNOUNCEMENTS
The Lunch Bunch will not meet during December.  The next meeting will be Wednesday, January 14, at noon at Brion’s Grill, 10621 Braddock Rd., Fairfax.  Reservations are not required.  Everyone is welcome; it’s strictly a social event; no lodge business will be discussed.  If you can come, please contact Joe LaMarca at jlamarca@erols.com; on that date, call, instead, at 703 475 6962.
The next Council meeting will be in January.
DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS
Rosalie Ciccotelli


Dec. 2


Alex Cunningham

Dec. 19
Rosalind Michaelangelo

Dec. 5


Steven Lipton

Dec. 21

Betsy Mignani


Dec. 6


Augie Taormina

Dec. 24

Maria D’Aiello


Dec. 6


Dominic Caruso

Dec. 26

Frank Bonsiero


Dec. 8


Robert Borgatti

Dec. 27

Peter Ognibene


Dec. 9


Jo Nunnenkamp

Dec. 29

Palmer DeMeo


Dec. 19
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DECEMBER ANNIVERSARIES
None
TRAVEL OPPORTUNITY
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SEVEN-DAY ALL-INCLUSIVE TOUR OF ANCIENT SICILY:

OSIA National is promoting trips to Sicily through Unitours starting at less than $2,000.  John DiBella of the George Washington Lodge has volunteered to organize a group from all the Virginia OSIA lodges for the tour starting March 10, 2009.  You can read details in the current issue of OSIA’s Italian America magazine, winter 2008, pages 14-16.  For additional details, a copy of the brochures and application form, call Unitours at 1-800-777-7432 or log on to our www.osia.org website.

ITALIAN LANGUAGE LEARNING GROUP
The group will meet Saturday, December 20, at 6:00 at the home of Fran Mazarella, 2151 Jamieson Ave., Apt. 802, Alexandria, Va. 22314.  All are welcome regardless of Italian language proficiency.  If you plan to attend, please obtain directions and indicate which food item you plan to bring for the meal by contacting Carlo or Betsy Mignani at mignani@cox.net or by phone at 703 830 7699.
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Marge Finnochiaro

LODGE ELECTIONS

Lodge elections are just around the corner.  The nominations committee, appointed by the president, consists of John Asiello, chairman, Tony Finocchiaro and Joe Saia.

 

Important dates are as follows:

 

December 2008: the chairman of the nominations committee shall report nominations at the general membership meeting (no nominations are made from the floor at this time);

 

January 2009: The newsletter will carry the slate of candidates put together by the nominations committee; members may make nominations from the floor at the general membership meeting.  If there are no nominations from the floor, the slate will be voted on;

 

February 2009: If nominations were made from the floor at the January meeting, elections will be held.  No further nominations are permitted except in case of withdrawal;

 

March 2009: Newly elected officers are installed.

ITALIAN WORDS AND PHRASES 
Cognomi (Last Names) – From Carlo Mignani
Can you imagine calling a majestic figure like Giuseppe Verdi, Mr. Green?  Many Italian last names are quite colorful.  Gambarotta is “broken leg”, Battipaglia, “beat the hay”, Tagliabue, the ex-football commissioner, literally means “cut the steer”.  Going through the list of names in our club, I could not miss Ammazzalorso or “kill the bear”.  Where are our last names coming from?

Many indicate paternity:  Di Martino, De Francesco, De Carlo, etc. (di=of);
Others, a geographic origin: Di Napoli, Taormina, Trevisan, Milanesi, etc;
An occupation: Fabbri (smith), Sartori (tailors), Mercanti (merchants), Calzolari (shoemaker), Pastori (shepherds), etc;
Color: Rossi (reds), Bianchi (whites), Verdi (green), etc;
Some indicate a place: Montagna (mountain), Rivera, Valli (valley), Villa (country house) etc;
Other, animals: Cavalli (horses), Gatti (cats), Leone (lion), Galli (cocks), etc;
Physical conditions: Longo (long), Piccini (small), Grossi (big), Zoppi (lame).
Last names can became names of everyday usage: cicerone, the guide that illustrates the monuments in a city or in a museum comes from the famous Roman orator, Cicero; Lancia, Romeo, from the names of industrialists that built those cars; voltaggio, (volt) measure of electricity from the last name of the physicist, Alessandro Volta.

Can you imagine going through high school with a last name like Bocchino, probably originally to mean small mouth, but now slang for a sexual act?!   
CHRISTMAS GENERAL MEMBERSHIP PARTY
ThIS YEAR’S Christmas party will be Saturday evening, December 13, 2008.  The time for the meeting as well as the items members are asked to bring are different for this year’s meeting.  

Due to the extended length of the program and the young age of the primary audience, the meeting will begin at 6:00pm.  The program will include a visit from La Befana and presentation of the La Befana story.  There will also be a guest from the North Pole.  

Members who are bringing children under 12 are asked to call John  or Laura Asiello at 703-321-7840 to provide the name, gender, and age of the child no later than December 8, 2008.  

The meal will be the traditional pot luck, with a focus on entrees or side dishes that would feed at least 6 to 8 people as there is usually a large turn out for this meeting.  Anyone wanting to bring something additional can bring a dessert or appetizer.

In the giving spirit of the holiday, members have the opportunity to participate in the following:  each child (and any other members or guests) attending the meeting should bring and place under the tree an unwrapped gift costing not more than $10.00.  Please put a tag on it indicating appropriate age and gender.  (The hospital where the gifts will be taken has requested that the gifts not be wrapped as they cannot give the children gifts without inspecting them.)    Anyone interested in accompanying these gifts to the hospital should contact Joe Saia at 703 978-8499.  Children are especially welcome to help take these gifts to children less fortunate.  
 Members are encouraged to bring monetary donations for the local family in need that we are sponsoring.  Janine Andriole will be accepting donations for these items and welcomes assistance in shopping and wrapping.  

· The younger attendees, who are legally considered minors (18 and younger), will have the opportunity to    participate in the La Befana presentation.  These members and guests are asked to bring their creative, dramatic, and oratorical energy—talent not required. 

· Anyone with filming expertise is asked to bring their equipment to film the La Befana presentation.   

If there are questions about the program or the items discussed above, feel free to contact Rosalie Alligood at Palli41@verizon.net or at 703-848-1758.  
LODGE “ADOPTED FAMILY”

Dot Saia reminds everyone that it’s that time of year again when we provide gifts and food for a local family.  Our “adopted family” for 2008 consists of two adults, two boys ages 17 and 14 and an 11 year old girl.  Money has been collected at the last two membership meetings, and Dot will be collecting at the Christmas party.  Many members have already given and the lodge thanks you.  If you have not yet contributed and will not be at the Dec. 13 meeting and would like to help, you can mail a check to Dot (made out to her) at 8506 Strand Ct., Springfield, Va. 22151 before Dec. 15.
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